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RESOLUTION NO. 21-12A-381 AGENDA NO. 4.E.8. 

 

RESOLUTION 

 

ROCK COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

 

Sheriff Troy J. Knudson  
INITIATED BY 

 

11/26/2021  
DATE DRAFTED 

 

Authorizing Purchase of Patrol Squad Ford F150 Police Responder  

 

WHEREAS, the 2022 budget request contains three Ford F150 Police Responders; and, 

 

WHEREAS, the Sheriff’s Office can purchase the 2022 model under the 2021 State contract price; and, 

 

WHEREAS, section 2.218 (4) of the Purchasing Ordinance does allow Rock County to purchase 

vehicles through a cooperative purchasing agreement with the State of Wisconsin under Contract # 

505ENT-M21-VEHICLES-02; and, 

 

WHEREAS, Ewald Motors of Oconomowoc, LLC, in Oconomowoc, Wisconsin, was awarded the State 

contract for law enforcement vehicles; and, 

 

WHEREAS, the Sheriff’s Office and the Purchasing staff have reviewed the State of Wisconsin bid 

specifications and recommended purchasing three Ford F150 Police Responders. 

 

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED by the Rock County Board of Supervisors assembled this 

16th day of December 2021, that a Purchase Order be issued, to Ewald Motors of Oconomowoc, 

Wisconsin, totaling the amount of $111,951.00 for the purchase of three Ford F150 Police Responders. 

 

Respectfully submitted,   

 

Public Safety and Justice Committee 

 

/s/Mary Beaver____________________________ 

Mary Beaver, Chair 

 

absent__________________________________ 

Brian Knudson, Vice Chair 

 

absent__________________________________ 

Ronald Bomkamp 

 

s/Danette Rynes__________________________ 

Danette Rynes 

 

absent__________________________________ 

Jacob Taylor 

 

/s/Richard Bostwick________________________ 

Richard Bostwick 

 

 

 

 

FISCAL NOTE: 

 

Funds for the purchase of these vehicles were included in the 2022 budget.  The purchases are being 

funded with sales tax revenue. 

 

/s/Sherry Oja 

 



Sherry Oja 

Finance Director 

 

 

 

ADMINISTRATIVE NOTE: 

 

Recommended. 

 

/s/Josh Smith 

 

Josh Smith 

County Administrator 

 

 

 

LEGAL NOTE: 

 

The County Board is authorized to take this action pursuant to secs. 59.01 and 59.51, Wis. Stats.  In 

addition, sec. 59.52(29), Wis. Stats., requires the project to be let to the lowest responsible bidder. 

 

s/Richard Greenlee 

 

Richard Greenlee 

Corporation Counsel 

 

 
 

 

Executive Summary 

 

The 2022 budget request contains three Ford F150 Police Responders. 

 

The Sheriff’s Office can purchase the 2022 models under the 2021 State contract prices. 

 

Since the 2022 budget has been adopted, the Sheriff’s Office would like to proceed with ordering three 

Ford F150 Police Responders immediately.  The delivery dates would be after January 1, 2022.  The 

pricing would be from the 2021 state contract. 

 

Under Section 2.218 (4) of the Purchasing Ordinance, Rock County can utilize the State of Wisconsin 

bid to purchase vehicles through a cooperative purchasing agreement. 

 

Ewald Motors of Oconomowoc, LLC, in Oconomowoc, Wisconsin, was awarded the State contract for 

law enforcement vehicles for 2022.  The Sheriff’s Office and the Purchasing staff reviewed the State of 

Wisconsin bid specifications, and recommend purchasing three Ford F150 Police Responders from 

Ewald Motors of Oconomowoc, LLC. 

 

Note-The Sheriff’s Office has just taken delivery of the vehicles that were purchased under the 2021 

budget, ordered in late 2020. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


